STATEMENT TO THE HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR HUMAN RIGHTS
DURING THE INTER-ACTIVE DIALOGUE ON FRIDAY 3 OCTOBER 2014

Dear High Commissioner,

As we have learned and observed, you have hit the ground running and now have the daunting challenge to carry forward the good work of Navi Pillay.

As a former staff member of the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights – recently mutated into a Special Procedures mandate-holder – I wish to pay tribute to your Secretariat for their professionalism, devotion, team spirit and integrity.

Sometimes, however, the media disseminates a caricature of UN staffers as overpaid and under-tasked. My experience both as a staffer and Rapporteur is different.  I know how over-stretched they are and sometimes how insecure in their contractual situations.

As you may know, Assistants service not one Rapporteur, but frequently three or even four at the same time.  Myself, I have had five different assistants over the past two and a half years, and would like to say the obvious:  We Rapporteurs would prefer greater continuity of service – and our assistants deserve job security.

Thus, I urge a surge in the funding not only of the Special Procedures Branch, but of course of the whole House.  Do not let governments tell you that there is a financial crisis.  The so-called financial crisis is a moral crisis and a crisis of wrong priorities.  There has always been enough money for war and for the continued arms race. That is where economies must be made.  

I wish you luck in persuading the Fifth Committee to set the right priorities.

